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04/01/2020

Dear Parents

It is not the start to the new year we wished for, but we will do our best to work together through this difficult time. Hopefully we will be back together on Monday 11th January. 
Our children were due to return to school on Wednesday 6th January. The Education Minister has now assigned a school’s return day as a planning day for teachers to prepare work for remote learning.  Teachers will be using our school website to post work through the Pupil Area and we will use Classdojo to post work and to message you and for you to message staff. Thus work will be ready on Thursday 7th January through these two platforms for Thursday & Friday of this week.
The Education Minister has asked schools to assist key workers who are maintaining essential public services, and who have exhausted all other options for childcare.   

The minister has also asked that we keep the number of pupils in school to a minimum. Therefore, for those families where both parents are key workers and have no alternative option, we will do our best to assist you in looking after your children.  We will offer a child care service only while we have safe staffing levels to do so.  

This will not be a drop in service. We need to know how many children will be in school each day to make sure we have the staff to look after them and keep them safe. Therefore, in cases where both parents are key workers, or lone parents are key workers, and no other childcare options are available, we will endeavour to assist with childcare, during core school hours from Thursday 7th January from 8.55 am to 2.45pm (P1 & 2 will go home at usual 1.45pm) unless using afterschool club on Thursday. All P1-3 children will go home at usual time on Friday at 1.45pm. My understanding is that school transport will be available but school meals will not.
The list of key workers is attached to this letter.  

We must stress that the best way to keep everyone safe (children, staff and your loved ones), is to KEEP YOUR CHILD AT HOME.

The criteria set by the Department of Education can be found here 

https://www.education-ni.gov.uk/news/letter-minister-education-education-sector
If you believe you fall into the category of parents who meet this prescriptive criteria, please email mmckenna713@c2kni.net to apply as soon as possible. 
Your email should provide the names, phone numbers, occupations and working days and hours of both parents. Please also provide the name, address and contact details of your employer. If both of these occupations are not clearly detailed in Minister Weir’s list, please explain in detail why you believe you should be prioritised for this service. Please also explain why you are not availing of other childcare options. 

Please note that in cases where only one parent is considered a key worker your child will not be offered this service, unless other very exceptional circumstances apply. 

We will assess each application in line with our capacity to deliver this service. HSC workers will be prioritised. Places allocated will be reviewed on a daily basis as we have to consider the availability of a sufficient number of staff to provide a safe service. Please note, if you have already provided us with this information for the previous lockdown and your circumstances have not changed then you are not obliged to resubmit.
We are most grateful to those key-workers on the front line who are helping to fight this global pandemic. Please make sure to follow the most recent government advice to slow the spread of this virus and to give our wonderful HSC workers a chance to do their great work. 

· Stop all non-essential contact with others

· Do what we can to limit our social contact with others

· Work from home where we possibly can

· Avoid social venues

· Self-isolate for 14 days if we have any of the key symptoms or if any of our family have these symptoms. 
On a personal note, I would like to thank those of you who sympathised with me on the recent loss of my father. This is greatly appreciated. I will be off school this week but leave my class in the in the very capable hands of Mrs McConnell.
The staff of St Joseph’s will keep all of our families in our prayers during this crisis and hope that you will do the same for us. 

Regards

Mrs M Mckenna

Principal
  Department of Education Definition of a Key Worker (Jan 21) 

 • Health and Social Care. This includes doctors, nurses, midwives, paramedics, social workers, home carers and staff required to maintain our health and social care sector;

 • Education and childcare. This includes pre-school and teaching staff, social workers and those specialist education professionals who will remain active during the Covid-19 response;

 • Public safety and national security. This includes civilians and officers in the police (including key contractors), Fire and Rescue Service, prison service and other national security roles; 

• Transport. This will include those keeping air, water, road and rail transport modes operating during the Covid-19 response; 

• Utilities, and Communication. This includes staff needed for oil, gas, electricity and water (including sewage) and primary industry supplies to continue during the Covid-19 response, as well as key staff in telecommunications, post and delivery, banking and waste disposal; 

• Financial Services - This includes staff needed for essential financial services provision (including but not limited to workers in banks, building societies and financial market infrastructure); 

• Food and other necessary goods. This includes those involved in food production, processing, distribution and sale, as well as those essential to the provision of other key goods (e.g. hygiene, medical, etc.); 

• Retail. This includes those workers who have been working throughout the pandemic in food retail, for example, and will now extend to those working in other retail businesses permitted to operate by the Executive from June 2020; 

• Other workers essential to delivering key public services such as the National Crime Agency; and 

• Key national and local government including those administrative occupations essential to the effective delivery of the Covid-19 response
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